
 

 
    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Watermain, road, streetlight and 

active transportation improvements 

SEPTEMBER 2024 | NEWSLETTER #3 

 

Dear resident/business owner, 

The City of Vaughan is undertaking important municipal infrastructure improvements in the Thornhill area on 

Atkinson Avenue, from Bathurst Street to Centre Street, and on Centre Street, from Bathurst Street to Atkinson 

Avenue.  

 

Work includes: 
• watermain replacement and improvements 

• road rehabilitation 

• upgrading existing streetlights 

• intersection improvements aligning with the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act 

• sidewalk enhancements 

• new in-boulevard cycle tracks 
 

Project details 
The scope of work for this project includes replacing and improving the aging watermain system, to enhance 
water supply reliability and quality, and prevent future watermain breaks. Road surfaces will be upgraded to 
improve safety, convenience and overall longevity. Intersections, active transportation and streetlights will also 
be upgraded to improve pedestrian safety and accessibility.  

Construction timelines  
Construction will begin in October 2024 with an anticipated completion in November 2025. 

 



 

Construction impacts 
The roads will remain open to vehicles and pedestrians during construction. Temporary lane restrictions will be 
necessary to allow construction activities to proceed in a safe and efficient manner.  

Access to private and commercial driveways/entrances will be periodically impacted by the work, with a focus 
on minimizing disruptions. Access to commercial entrances will not be blocked during business hours.  

    Project Inquiries 

 
Infrastructure Delivery Department 
City of Vaughan 
905-832-2281, ext. 8917 
infrastructure.delivery@vaughan.ca 
 
Contractor: Four Seasons Site 
Development Ltd. 
 

General Inquiries 

 
Service Vaughan 
Monday to Friday | 8:30 a.m. to 7:30 
p.m. 
905-832-2281 
servicevaughan@vaughan.ca 
 




